
Greenfield Fire Department 
P.O. Box 146, Greenfield, NH 03047

Meeting Minutes

July 2, 2019 
18:30 pm

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         
P E A Member P E A Member P E A Member
X 1 Chaz Babb, Capt. X 10 Eugene Hennessey, FW X 19 Tyler St. Cyr

X 2 Doug Batty, Capt. X 11 Mike Hoiriis X 20 Ariel Temple
X 3 Diane Boilard, DEMD X 12 Jeff LaCourse, Dep. X 21 Denis Filipetti
X 4 Michael Borden, Capt. X 13 Moto Maguire 22
X 5 Tod Bryer X 14 Dave Martin, EMD 23
X 6 Karen Day, DEMD X 15 Scott Martin 24  
X 7 Aaron Graham X 16 Rick McQuade, Chief 25   
X 8 Louise Gryval H.R. X 17 Eric Sheldon 26

X 9   David Hall, Chief X 18 David Simmons, Lieut 27

1. MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: 18:35

 ATTENDANCE: See list above. 

 NEW MEMBER VOTE:  

 NEW APPLICANTS:  New Explorer, Brian Ross – Naval Sea Cadet, always wanted to join, grandfather was 
on Lyndeborough

 APPARATUS REPORTS: 

 13 Rescue 1: In service
 13 Rescue 2:     In service – needs muffler repaired on the generator
 13 Engine 3:   In service
 13 Tanker 1:  In service  
 13 Ladder 1: In service
 13 Brush 1:  In service 
 13 Boat 1: In service – lights need to be fixed – waiting on Gene for diamond plate
 13 Boat 2:  In service 
 13 Boat 3: In service 

 TRAINING:
 2nd Tuesday Rescue Training: TBA – Traffic control etc
 3rd Tuesday Fire Training: TBD
 4th Tuesday Fire Training: Water Rescue

 GRANT STATUS: No report.

 EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT: EMD Martin will do more research on the Warm Zone Operation Level 
Grant. The minimum is 12 and the maximum is 25. We can host it but we may be able to join with another 
town. Even if we don't do the grant, we could use the online training module because the info is worthwhile. 
Members should go to EMD Martin for the link.


 FORESTRY: No report.

 NEW BUSINESS: 
 Chief McQuade said that Scott Martin brought his dive gear to Sunset to help with the dock. It made the job 

much easier.
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 Chief McQuade has a used air conditioner he will sell to use for the meeting room. A motion was made to ask 
GFA if they will purchase.

 There will be a Horse Trail Ride on July 27th. There are maps in the radio room in case of a problem.
 DEMD Boilard asked if we use foam for putting out fires. Yes, we do but not in a long time. When we do we 

should be using full protective gear. Our foam is old and the tanks should be checked. The State plans to check 
all fire stations at some point.

 Sunday morning church – Do we need to continue to get together? Some things were brought up that need to 
be worked on.

 Chief McQuade wants to get the run cards up to date. He'll be working on them.
 Chief McQuade thinks we should purchase a set of Globe gear to try and some portable radios which would 

come from the CIP funds. The portable radio we got from New Boston doesn't seem to work.

 OLD BUSINESS
 Make sure you don't back up to far in the bay with Rescue 2. We'll need new marks for parking.
 Painting will be done by the end of August by McCormack. Town will need to pay for breaking out the drains. 

The excess from the grant will not cover doing everything.
 More discussion about bundles of wood – we'll need another cash box. The concensis was that we'll try it for a 

month. Chief Mcquade will build another cash box.
 Calls for the month 23. Recording the time is important.
 Members driving POV's should have their lights on.
 The building at CMRC is now available for burning. Maybe in November.
 False alarms continue at CMRC. We could charge for them but the Selectboard would have to look at that. 

CMRC plans to take some of the buildings off automatic dial but they will have to check with the state. 
Captain Borden has forwarded a policy to Chief McQuade to consider.

 Wood – Good turn out of late. Wood cutting has been good, so far $1629 for the season. The GFA bookkeeper 
provided a cash bag for us.

 Chief McQuade was asked to go count lug nuts. This was just an exercise for the Chief to experience what 
others do before being voted on.

 Tod Bryer said that the blood drive will be on September 3rd here at the station.
 Numbering houses – this is a problem that has been going on since 2008. House should be numbered and they 

should be reflective. The Emergency Management team will do more research on this. Captain Borden will 
give his price ideas from Hillsborough.  There was much discussion about numbering systems in NH. This 
might be a good Scout or Explorer project. Would there be a hardship arrangement?

 The Emergency Management team has been looking at electronic signs. Chief McQuade will bring this up at 
the end of the year for purchase.

 Everyone thanked EMD Martin and Ginny for dinner.

 DINNER NEXT MONTH: Deputy LaCourse

 NEXT MEETING: August 5, 2019

 MEETING ADJOURNED:  19:57

Respectfully submitted,
 
Karen Day, DEMD



Greenfield Fire Department 
P.O. Box 146, Greenfield, NH 03047

Meeting Minutes

July 2, 2019 
18:30 pm



Greenfield Fire Department 
P.O. Box 146, Greenfield, NH 03047

Meeting Minutes

July 2, 2019 
18:30 pm


